We are grateful to the Lord for everything He is doing in us and through us and would like to
share with you what was happening at Fimiam Church in June.
On the Day of Pentecost at the beginning of the month, 10 people were baptized and joined
our church. Almost all of them are young people, which shows once again that youth are more
open and that it is easier for them to come to the Lord than it is for older people. It reminds us
how it is important to minister to this age category in a special way.

On June 5 within the framework of R 500 project family festival took place in the city of Lutsk.
The purpose of the festival and of the parade of happy families which started the event was to
promote family values and to draw attention of as many people as possible to the institution of
family in its Christian meaning. In the center of the city there were many activities for the
parents and their children such as bouncing on a trampoline, a bubble show, distribution of
cotton candies, a presentation of a family oriented social work being done by the protestant
churches, a strength competition for the fathers, a concert etc. The pastors addressed to the
Lutsk residents in their speeches and prayed for our city and Ukraine in the whole.

On June 10, the team which ministers to teenagers organized a bike ride to the village of
Rokyny, which is 13 km away from our city of Lutsk. About 25 young people participated in the
ride. The aims of the ride were to spend active time in the open air, rest and enjoy Christian
fellowship, play games, praise the Lord in songs, investigate God’s Word, learn more about
each other and draw the newcomers closer to the Lord.

The youth ministry organized a hiking trip in the Carpathians June 17-19. In spite of rainy
weather on the first day and some other difficulties the group met on their way, they all agreed
that it was an amazing trip. They saw God’s hand in protecting them from injury, displaying the
beauty of His creation and helping them to complete the route on time. There were many
answers to the prayers. Everyone was tired afterward, but happy and ready to set out to the
mountains again.

During June, the youth gathered several times to play volleyball and baseball. It is always
great to spend active time with Christian friends!

On June 26, the English school from Michael Gott International started its 10-day course at
Fimiam Church. Its aim is not only to help people learn English by communicating with native
speakers, but also to introduce the students to Jesus. There are about 1000 people registered
and the team of American teachers consists of 27 people. The atmosphere is warm and
friendly. The students can write any question they want and Michael Gott answers their
questions. Please pray that God would open the spiritual eyes of the students and move their
hearts toward repentance by the end of the course on July 5.

